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Dear Parents and Carers 
Welcome 
This term a pupil has joined Osmotherley School from Ukraine.  Stas 
has settled remarkably well into the Oaks class and I have been     de-
lighted by the warm welcome that all the children have given him.  
SATs 
Last week, the KS2 SATs took place for Year 6 pupils across the coun-
try. The display boards in the hall had to be covered up and two mem-
bers of staff or governors had to invigilate.  This can be quite unnerv-
ing, even for a group of children, but our only Year 6 pupil this year 
took it all in her stride.  She was calm and composed and remained 
focused and positive all week. Well done, Mia, we are very proud of 
you! 

The children in Year 2 will complete their end of Key Stage 1 assess-
ments next week and the Year 1 phonics screening check will take place 
during the first week after half term.  This year, there will also be a stat-
utory multiplication check for Year 4 children in June.  Everyone has 
been working hard in preparation for these assessments. Thank you to 
all parents and carers who have been supporting their children with 
reading, spelling and mental maths practise at home.  Your help is inval-
uable and very much appreciated. 
New Starters 
This week our early years team, Mrs Jervis, Mrs Edgeworth and Mrs 
Jackson, held a welcome meeting for the parents and carers of our new 
starters.  The children have already begun their familiarisation visits in 
preparation for starting school in September and so far it is going well.  

 
 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
To celebrate this special occasion the children from school and pre-
school will be having a playground ‘street party’ and eating their lunches 
at trestle tables in the playground on Thursday 26th May from 12.15 to 
1.15pm. If any parents and carers would like to bring their own packed 
lunch and join us, please let Mrs Mansfield know and we will save you a 
seat and a jubilee cake.   The children will all be decorating a strip of card 
to make a crown to wear at the party (they can do this at home or at 
school) and afterwards, the crowns will form part of jubilee decorations 
in St Peter’s Church.  Please note that this event will take place instead of 
the usual end of term celebration assembly.  
Sun Safety 
Please remember to apply sun-cream and send the children in with a hat 
on hot and sunny days. Thank you. 
Best wishes, Miss Bamber 

Our Y2 pupils represented Osmotherley at the cluster Multi-
skills event on 3rd May and came home with three medals. 
Well done to the whole team.  Mrs Bramley and Miss Haynes 
were full of praise for their enthusiastic participation and         

excellent sportsmanship. (Photos on website) 

DATES FOR DIARIES 

Parent Lunch Friday 20th 
May 

Y2 KS1 SATs Mon 23-
Thurs 26th 

May 

Y3/4 Kwik  
Cricket 

Tues 24th 
May 

Jubilee Street  
Party 

Thurs 26th 
May 

12.30pm 

Break Up for  
Half Term 

Thurs 26th 
May  

Return to School 
 

Monday 6th 
June 

Y1 Phonics 
Screening Check 

Mon 6th– Fri 
10th June 

Y5/6 Kwik  
Cricket 

Mon 13th 
June 

Forest School  
Acorns 

16th /30th 
June 

14th July 

Forest School 
Oaks 

22nd June 
6th July 

Music for Life Weds 22nd 
June 

Y5/6 Residential
– Liverpool 

28th—30th 
June  

Sports Day 
(Contingency) 

Fri 8th July 
(Fri 15th 

July) 

Whole school 
Shakespeare 
workshop  

Tuesday 
5th July 

pm 

KS1 Visit TBC 

Deershed  
Festival KS2 

Thursday 
21st July 

Leavers Service Fri 22nd July 
2pm 

Break up  Fri 22nd July 



Philosophy Club for Y3,4, 5 and 6 will return 

in the second half of the Autumn term.  More 

Payments to School 

ParentPay Polite Request 

Please make all payments to school using 
ParentPay if at all possible.   Please contact the 

school office if you require any further             
information, help or advice. Thank you.  

admin@osmotherley.n-yorks.sch.uk                     

After School Minecraft Club 

 

Minecraft Club continues on Mondays from 3.30 
–4.30pm.  School iPads are provided but children 
are also welcome to bring their own devices, 
which can be stored in the school office during the 
day.  If your child would like to join, the  
information is on the school website. 

 
 

 
Due to falling numbers, the Mixed 
Sports Club on Fridays will not be  

running next half term. 

Dance and Gymnastics Club 
Tuesdays  
3.30-5pm 

See flyer from SCSS for further details. 

 

 
 

Junior Film Club 

The next film is ON 

20th May  

Morning Mile  
Every Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from next week! 

8.25 am—8.55 am      
All Y1 - Y6 pupils and parents are welcome to join us for a run before school (FS children 

can join in too if they are accompanied by an adult). 
Please arrive at 8.20am. Children can wear joggers or leggings with their school tops all 

day but they will need a change of shoes . 

After-School Yoga  
Thursdays  

3.30-4.30pm. 

After-School Clubs 

If your child is absent, please telephone  or email 
School before 9.15am to let us know.   

01609 883329 
admin@osmotherley.n-yorks.sch.uk  

 
Please don’t forget to inform school of any   

changes to your emergency contact details . 

 

Online Safety  In June the school staff will be updating their online safety training.  As part of our           

computing and PSHE curriculum, the children in every year group learn about the risks of being 
online and how to keep themselves safe. There are some excellent sites with information for    
parents and carers on the opening page of our school website (e-safety tab).  Please have a look.  
We can never be too careful!  It is vital that parents and carers supervise internet use and set 
parental controls so that they know what their children are doing online and who they are com-

municating with.  If you would like any help or advice, please contact Miss Bamber. 


